
DBG POLICY FORM                                                                           SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1CLASSES START SEPT. 14, 2020
SUPER IMPORTANT- NEWSLETTERS! You must read these newsletters each month! All information and important deadlines are posted monthly for your convenience.  They are available at the office, hanging on the bulletin board, online 24/7, and can be emailed directly to you if you sign up online. Our website is thedancerbygina.com, and the username is dancer, and the password is dbg5678. Please write this somewhere you will remember to check the site each month for all information! Also, you can type in your email on our website and it will automatically send you the monthly newsletter when it is posted! Our facebook page is constantly updated too with information so please follow!
TUITION AND COSTUMES...


All 45 minute classes are $40/month and 30minute classes are $30/month. Any additional classes are discounted $20/month!


Dance tuition is based on classes running September through May and may be paid in one full year payment or divided into nine monthly payments. If electing to pay monthly, tuition remains the same whether it's a long or short month, and regardless of absences, including sick, vacation, and cancellations due to inclement weather. Payment is due the first of each month. After the first week of the month, a $5 late fee will be automatically charged, unless pre-arrangements have been made with office. Students may pay tuition monthly, quarterly, or up front for the entire year. All tuition is to be turned into the office only. A studio mailbox is located in the office window. Please do not give payments to dance instructors. No student will be able to take classes, if tuition falls behind two months. Tuition must be paid in full before dancing in the year end showcase.

Please make checks payable to The Dancer By Gina, with student's name and what it is for in the memo. If the person paying has a different last name than the student, please indicate student's name in memo of check. This will ensure proper credit. Your returned check is your receipt. A $20 service fee will be charged on all returned checks, and $10 service fee for resubmitted checks. Place cash payments in an envelope with the student's name and what it is for, written on the outside of the envelope. Please take your receipt if paying cash.


Add/drop forms are available in lobby if adding or changing classes. When dropping a class, your account remains active until the office receives the drop class form. Tuition for that class will cease the following month, regardless of when you stopped attending. No exceptions. If you drop a class after Nov. 1st, you are still responsible for payment of the ordered costume.


A $40 deposit on each costume is required by October 31. You may pay this anytime between September and October. Please remember to write in memo of your check what you are paying for, (ex. costume, tuition, T-shirt, etc.). This helps eliminate confusion. Every 45 minute combination class will purchase one costume. Half hour classes will purchase up to two, and a deposit is required for both. Student's taking multiple 45 minute classes will need a deposit for each class. Costume balances will be handed out in January. Some students elect to pay a little extra each month to go towards costumes later. 

Costumes generally range from $55- $75 per student, per dance recital number. Company classes may be more. Also, there can be an additional charge for tights, bows, etc. You do have the option to participate only in classes, and not in the recital. However, this must be known to Gina and Phud prior to November 1, so that no costume is ordered. No refunds on costumes. 

After receiving any merchandise from The Dancer By Gina, including costumes, X-mas orders, tshirts, etc., you have one week to contact office if there are any defects or concerns. We will be unable to do refunds or exchanges after this week. 


A costume fund-raiser is usually held in the fall. This sale is optional, but for many, covers most, if not all, their costume fees! In the past, this has been a huge success!! Some students make enough to pay for costumes as well as classes the rest of the year!
DRESS CODE…

To teach proper dance technique, students are expected to come to class properly dressed in dance attire and appropriate shoes. Leotards and tights are required for ballet and barre classes with ballet skirts or fitted bottoms only. Dance-wear including leotard, fitted tanks, and dance shorts/pants are allowed for tap, clog, modern, tumbling, and jazz. No T-shirts and shorts please, except for boys and cheer classes. We require pink ballet shoes, black tap, and black or tan jazz shoes (depending on class). Older tap students may also need tan character shoes if appropriate for recital number. Tumbling and modern students may go barefoot. Warm-ups may be worn during winter months, over dance clothes, until the student is warm. 
Please remember to place name in all belongings, including shoes!! Also, all students should have a dance bag to keep belongings and paper handouts in one place! Hair must be up and out of face please.
ATTENDANCE...


DBG does not offer makeup classes for missed classes.  However, the first couple months we do allow alternate classes for soccer /volleyball season. Since all missed lessons are paid, it is in your child’s best interest not to schedule other activities during dance time. Attendance will be taken at each class.  Good attendance is imperative, as absences and tardiness can hold back an entire class. The studio cannot jeopardize its responsibilities to the rest of the class for one student. Please make every effort to have your child at every class. If you are going to be absent, please inform office at 419-692-6809. 



Doors to the studios will be closed during class time. We find the less distractions, the better. Parents will have the opportunity to view the class at scheduled parent watch nights. 


Please remember that the first month of classes is very tentative. We may be adding new classes, switching students around, etc. We want the best for your child, so please be patient with us.

SNOW OR BAD WEATHER...


The studio will not necessarily close for snow days, regardless if area schools are closed, since many times roads are clear and safe by class times. If in doubt, watch WLIO or check their website, or check thedancerbygina.com or our facebook page for important announcements. Cancellations will be made at least 45 minutes prior to cancelled class. Please use your own judgment if classes are in session. If the instructors can make it to class, we usually will hold the class for those students who can attend. Since the Dancer By Gina has no control over the weather, two cancellations per night may be made, before classes will be made up.

ARRIVAL AND DEPARTURE...


Students should arrive no more than five minutes prior to class time. Early arrival takes away from the teacher's preparation time. Likewise, it is important to pick up your child no more than ten minutes late. We are not responsible for children left unattended outside the dance rooms. 


Please follow the parking and drop-off procedures in the parking lot. Keep the traffic flow moving from entrance, past the front doors in a counter clockwise direction. Exit using this circular pattern. No stopping in front of studio doors please! 
RULES...

*No street shoes are allowed in the dance rooms. This helps keep dirt, mud, stones, etc. off our dance floor. Dance bags are to be brought into classroom where students may then put on tap shoes, clogging shoes, etc.. 
*No taps or clogs in the lobby please. 

*The telephone is for emergency calls only.

*Food and drink are not allowed in dance rooms. Water bottles filled with water only are allowed in the studios. Water is available in dance studios for students. Snacks and drink are allowed in the lobby. Crackers, candy, pop, juice, etc. are available for $1 at the office. Please keep all trash picked up. 
*No Gum chewing!

*When waiting, we ask that you be respectful of classes in progress and keep noise to a minimum. 

*Dance and tumbling students must have hair securely tied back!

*If you should desire time with your child's teacher, or have a question, please send a note and we will respond or schedule an appointment time. The teacher will NOT be able to discuss your concern during class time or when other children are arriving. You may give your note to the office, or call 419-692-6809.

INSURANCE...


The Dancer By Gina does not carry medical insurance for its students. It is required that all dance students be covered by their own family insurance policies, and if injury occurs, it is understood that the student's own policy is the only source of reimbursement.                                                  Competition Dance Teams-  

*Competition dancers will be selected from summer dance intensives! We have opportunities for Prep, Petite, Jr, Teen, and Sr. competition teams.

*Competition dancers must be enrolled in barre technique classes. Jazz dancers must be in ballet as well. No more than five absences will be allowed throughout the year. More than this can lead to dismissal from competition team. Technique classes may be made up in another level. 


*All competition dancers age 13 and up by Jan.2021 are required to attend at least one dance convention per season, usually in the fall and winter. Of course, all ages are welcome though to attend and strongly urged to start young so they understand what it’s all about! Competition dates are usually March- May and team members may be dancing Fri-Sat- and/ or Sun. All team members must stay for award presentations, unless discussed with Gina prior to ceremony. We are a team and will sit together with good sportsmanship for all! Go DBG!

* Competition fees are due one month prior to performance. A $5 late fee will be assessed per dance after the due date. Fees generally range between $45- $60/ dance per dancer for groups.


*All competition dancers must be present the week prior to any competition or performance! Dates will be set in the fall for your convenience in scheduling. If absent the week prior to a performance, teacher may remove you from performance, without reimbursement for entry fees. Gina must have in writing any mandatory weekends you will not be available in the spring by the end of November. 

*Please do not schedule vacations or events during prime competition season (Feb-May). We will need this time to clean and block all numbers and it is extremely important to be at all classes during this time! 
WE ARE SO EXCITED TO WELCOME YOU TO ANOTHER FABULOUS SEASON! GET READY FOR A DANCE ADVENTURE THAT WILL IMPACT YOUR LIFE FOREVER! NEVER MISS A CHANCE TO DANCE!!

